GEA Officers’ Meeting Minutes
11am, Monday, October 22, 2012

Attendees: Ted, Beth, Jackie, Dan, Caitlin, Megan, Tiffany
I. New Business:

A. Website: New website has been set up by Jackie and Tiffany here: sites.temple.edu/gradenglish. Tiffany will post content if students or GEA members send her information at GEA email address: templegea@gmail.com. Most of the information from the old website has been transferred over to the new one, though Jackie mentions there may be a problem with files and documents currently hosted on the older website, so this is something to gradually transfer over. Tiffany will work on establishing a private page for exam lists and will write a welcome letter to the website to post to the blog. Tiffany will design a new header. Students will be directed to email templegea@gmail.com if they want the password for exam lists, etc. The plan is to present the website soon once the header and welcome message are posted. Jackie mentions that she will put out a call for new student profiles once the website is “live.” Tiffany will work with tech support to make sure the old site redirects to the new one.
B. Constitution: It was decided that the Webmaster position will merge with the Secretary position on the Constitution if GEA membership is low in the future. The Secretary will be in charge of listserv matters and the Webmaster will manage the website. Ted will bring the updated constitution to the next meeting to ratify.
C. GEC meeting: Ted reports a lot of new information concerning funding for first year students. Dr. Salazar has been making an impressive push to get more funding for students. Size of program report is a large factor regarding funding, concerning how many students we actually need in the program to be sustainable. It seems like there are only 4 ½ TA lines per year. The major concern from the meeting is in regards to the MA program – apparently Temple’s MA program does not have enough credits (24 credits) to meet PA state laws (30 credits). Another concern is about funding changes after the caps got raised in 802 courses. Some students do not have enough students in their classes to meet “full” funding guidelines (7 hours service), so they get assigned an additional position, such as a grader for another class to make up the difference. The graduate program is working on this discrepancy and TUGSA is investigating. The main issue ultimately stems from 802 being 4 credits rather than the normal 6 credits of two 3 credit classes required by the CLA. 
D. Jobs meeting: Ted and Dan presented that attendance at the meeting was not very diverse across all years of the program. James Salazar is looking for recent Temple PhDs who are willing to share sample materials; relatively heartening news about success of recent Temple PhDs; updated PhD Alumni Placement List (temple.edu/english/grad/alumni.html). Ted mentioned that one of the recent CHAT meetings revealed that the main problem with getting this information is likely due to various administrative changes over the past few years. A lack of stable administration is making it difficult to keep I contact with past students or maintain a proper archive. The GEA wants to ask for more tailored job support. Caitlin mentions that a lot of job support and advising should be coming from dissertation advisors but this is of course varied. There was mention of drafting a document about contacting past students to see if they would be willing to be contacted. 
II. Old Business:

E. 1006: We will attempt to have a casual lunch meeting in 1006 a few times a month. Tiffany should post these dates on the website.
F. Colloquium: It was decided that the Colloquium should be our big spring event.
G. Treehouse books event/ Seminar Papers event: Since the Treehouse books event unfortunately fell through, the group decides that a seminar papers event would be something quick to pull together for this semester. Steve Newman and Kate Henry were suggested to run the event. Dan will email them and try to schedule a time two weeks from now (early November). Scheduling should hopefully coincide with Sue-Im’s seminar so that attendance will be high.
H. Women’s Summit: Event tabled until Spring.
I. MFA Student Readings: Alyssa reported that some plans are in the works to have a join reading with Temple and Rutgers-Camden MFA students. GEA will provide full support with this when it happens regarding publication and advertisement. Perhaps this event can be scheduled around a happy hour?
J. Budget: total budget is $220
K. Happy Hour: Megan suggests National Mechanics on November 9th as the next happy hour event.
